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FALL BOARD MEETING FRIDAY 

No. 10 

The regular semi-annual meeting of our Board of Trustees will 
be held Friday morning in Sadler Hall. Chairman Lorin Boswell 
will call the session to order at 10 a.m. Most of the present 
38 regular members and others from the Advisory and Honorary 
Boards are expected to attend. A highlight will be the report 
of L C White, v-c for Fiscal Affairs, on the state of the 
University 1 s finances including the audit for 1964-65 ('Twill 
show, we hear, we narrowly held to our tight operating budget for 
the year). 

Chancellor James M. Moudy will make his first report to a regular 
Board meeting--that one back in late Summer was a called session. 
He plans to discuss many aspects of our work including revision 
of Centennial Goals, the new staterrent of philosophy and object­
ives, upgrading of faculty salaries--a matter with which he is 
greatly concerned. 

Incidentally, the Board is made up of outstanding men who give 
unstintingly of their time and devction. They take avid interest 
in all phases of our program, have provided top leadership and 
mature decisions in many a tough spot. They're a grand group. 

0---------0 

SADLER DINNER FRIDAY NIGHT 

It now seems that more than 500 friends and admirers of Dr. M. E. 
Sadler will gather in the Hotel Texas Ballroom Friday night to 
honor and say "thank you" to the man who led TCU so effectively 
for 24 years. Despite some conflicts (such as the big Assembly 
Ball) reservations have poured in 2nd a large crowd has been assured. 

Remember, dress is "informal ·• for all but those at the head table. 
The event begins promptly at 7 p.m. Sitting with Dr. Sadler will be 
his daughter Ann Elizabeth and her husband, Willard Swaney, of 
Dallas. But in one sense, just about everybody in the hall will be 
his "family" for the evening for few men are more respected and 
loved. Should be a really wonderful occasion. 
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COOPERATIVE DEGREE IN PHYSICS 

Under a new plan worked out by Chairman Joseph Morgan of Physics, 
students can now work toward a B. S . in the field while taking 
time out (for a semester) to work in industry. Such students can 
be enrolled fr a semester or Summer session, use the next Semester 
or Summer for regular jobs. The program stretches over six years. 
A total of 132 S.H. is needed with 15-21 hours as electives. The 
folks at Ling-Temco-Vaught were especially interested in starting 
such a plan, Dr. Joseph reports. 

)--------- ( 

QUARTET ON S.S TUESDAY NIGHT 

The famed Loewenguth Quartet (master instrumentalists) appears on 
the second Select Series program next Tues ay night, Nov. 9, in Ed 
Landreth. Founded in 1929, it is one of the best-known musical 
groups in the country. It is made up of first and second violins, 
viola and cello. They have just returned to the U.S. after a two­
year tour abroad. Their appearance will be one of the musical 
highlights of the campus year so hope you can make it. 

00000000000 

GET RESERVATIONS FOR 11 FANTASTICKS 11 

The second production of the Little Theatre, "The Fantisticks", 
takes the boards Nov. 11 for a three-night run. 'tis a comedy about 
young love (some may remember). Again full-time Day School faculty 
members, with wives or husbands and youngsters, get free tickets 
but as many learned during the 11 Rape of the Belt" run, seats may be 
scarce some nights. So everyone is advised to make reservations 
thru inter-office mail right away. The box office opens Nov . 9 
at 1 p.m. and you can call in your requests. But DO make some plans 
in advance. 

. - . . . . -. . . 

NEEDED: INFO ON NEW FACULTY BOOKS 

. - . . . 

The Publishers Weekly is still asking that we supply them the names 
of all books (adult or juvenile, technical, elementary, high school 
or college texts, paperbacks or imports) to be published by our 
people between Jan. 1 and May 31, 1966. Deadline for getting in 
the dope is Nov. 20 so if you have a book coming or know of one, 
please send the info to Betty Knox in News Bureau. Thanks. 
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SYMPOSIUM ON ETHICS NEXT WEEK 

With GDIFW, which will be represented by top offil" ·ials including 
Pres , Frank W. Davis, we'll sponsor that big Symposium on ''Pro­
fessional and Business Ethics?" next week Nov. 12. The inclusion 
of the question mark in the title is the clew to the matter. Do 
we, or can we, have ethics in our work-a-day jobs and what are 
the guidelines? 1 Tis a subje ·t that should be of special interest 
to all of us here on campus. 

A first session will be held in Rogers Hall, 2-4:30 p.m. with Dr. 
Paul T. Heyne of Valparais,., U . as the speaker. After a dinner in 
the Coliseum at 6, Chancellor James Moudy will give the keynote 
address and Dr. Heyne speaks again at 7:30. A panel discussion, 
with Dr. Moudy, Pres. Davis, Rev. R. w. Jablonowski, Jr. and William 
B. Heroy of Geotechnical Corp., Dallas, will wind up the program 
starting at 8 o'clock Should be a lively discussion. 

Our students will be admitted free to the program while tickets to 
others are $1. The complete program, including dinner, is $3.50. 
Tickets may be obtained at the Evening College Office in Sadler 
Hall. All faculty folks are especially invited to attend and to 
urge their students to take part. 'Tis a subject of much interest 
right now. 

*** *** *** 

DEBATE TOURNEY THIS WEEKEND 

Teams from 56 schools in 13 states will take part in our eighth 
annual Debate Tournament this Friday and Saturday. 1 Twill be the 
largest competition ever here and if you get a chance, drop by and hear 
some of the young people. Congrats to Dave Matheny on a fine event. 

Ill Ill Ill 

CARDIOVASCULAR NURSING WORKSHOP 

Many of our people are bee-busy this week in the seven-day Cardio­
vascular Nursing workshop being sponsored in cooperation with the 
Texas Heart Assn. Some outstanding authorities in the field from 
over the country are taking part with most of the session on campus or 
at Harris Fospital. 

Miss Jimmie K. Bratton of Harris College is co-ordinator of the Work­
shop and Ruth Eloise Sperry co-chairman of the planning committee. 
Dr. Moudy welcomed the group at Monday's opening session. Others 
taking part in the program were Lucile Houston, Mildred Hogstel, 
Miss Sperry, June Greenwell, Ann Lane. 
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UMANITIES MEETING NOV 17 

he Humanities Division will hold its Fall meeting on Wednesday, 
ov. 17, at 3:30 p.rn. in Faculty Center, Secretary Bita May Hall 
nnounces. Dr. James Newcomer, v-c Academic Affairs, will be the 
peaker. Departments involved include English, Foreign Languages, 
hilosophy, Religion, Fine Arts. Hope everyone will make plans to 
ttend. 

() () () () 

TRONG VOICE FROM DISTANT PAST 

n February 1903 , Chairman T . E . Shirley of the TCU Trustees made 
speech The occasion was the completion of a new "Girls Horne" 

nd "Townsend Hall" on the campus at wa o--providing "boarding 
facilities for our large and growing school and ample accornodations 
for our popular departments of Music and oratory". Last week, a 
copy of the address was added to our historical papers by Pauline 
Shirley Haile of San Mateo, Calif., daughter of Mr. hirley who sent 
it to Dr. Sadler. -

Full of pride, hope and dedication to "Religious Higher Education", 
'tis a moving statement pointing out that in addition to the fine, 
new three-story buildings, it was proposed to finish the fourth floor 
of Main Building, with heating plant with "tubular boilers and all 
necessary radiators and connections". Also, the structures were to 
be wired for electricity and bathrooms, with closets, to be installed 
as soon as there were proper sewer connections. 

We wish there was space here to carry the entire statement but these 
sentences will give you the flavor: "No religious people has ever 
succeeded in large measure who have not made Christian Education the 
fundamental question ... We ought to have at least 100 young men in 
our Bible College. We not only need ministers badly but educated 
men and women in the professions and all walks of life ... To build up 
TCU is a missionary work, and the first step in carrying out the 
Great Commission of our Lord. No sacrifice ought to be counted too 
dear in this great cause ... We need an endowment of not less than 
$1 million in the next 10 to 15 years ... Great improvement is not 
accidental, but the result of positive faith, earnest resolve and 
patient toil...With profound gratitude to the Giver of all good, for 
Bis past mercy andblessings, let us face the future with hopefulness 
and courage". 

Tha t year, TCU enrolled 302 students, gave 3 degrees, had as new 
president E. V. Zollars who quit in 1906 when the Board suggested that 
he prepare and use a budget! The great voices still speak to us 
strongly from the past. 
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NEW SHELTER TEAMS NAMED 

Dean Howard Wible has named teams to have charge of the three 
new she .ter areas on h Hills. They are: Frances Sadler Hall--
Mrs. Adah Bridwell, Leasher R. Becker; Cafeteria--Mrs. Zula Mae 
Bowers, James E. Smith; Boy's Dorm D--Mrs. Nellie Stayton, Milford 
Tysseland, Roger Bailey. The new shelter will be stocked 
with survival equipment by Civil Defense in the near future. 

Ill Ill Ill 

S S. ARRANGEMENT WITH CIVIC MUSIC 

Under a recent agreement, holders of season tickets to our Select 
Series can purchase individual tickets to Civic Music Assn. concerts 
for $2. Just show your S.S. ticket at the box office, Chairman 
George Reeves advises. The Music events are held in Will Rogers 
Auditori m on these dates: Nov. 16, Jose Molina Bailes Espanoles; 
Feb. 20, Regine Crespin; March 13, Gina Bachauer; March 31, Gold 
and Fizdale; April 19, Pittsburgh Symphony. Sounds like a real 
good deal. 

() () () () 

PENN ENGLISH PROF TO VISIT 

Dr. Herbert Howarth, professor of English at U of Pennsylvania, will 
be on campus next Monday (Nov. 8) as Ph.D. consultant for English 
Dept. He'll lecture at 3 p.m. in Faculty Center on "The Making of 
the Alexandria Quartet", on the contemporary English novelist 
Lawrence Durrell. All faculty members are invited and may ask grad 
or undergrad guests who might be interested. At 7:30, he'll consult 
with the grad staff at the home of Dr. Will iams. 

$$$ $$$ $$$ 

CAMPUS INTERVIEWS: 

R.B.Wolf, Director of Placement Bureau, Room 212 Student Center, an-
nounces the following companies will have representatives on campus 
during the week of Nov. 8th to interview our graduating seniors: 

Nov. 8 - st. Mary's University of San Antonio-Business & Liberal arts 
Nov. 8 - u.s. Women Marine Corps - All majors 
Nov. 8,9 - u.s. Marine Corps - All majors 
Nov. 9 - Washington University, St. Louis - All majors 
Nov. 9 - sears, Roebuck & Co. - Accounting, Business & Liberal Arts 
Nov. 9 - Employers Mutuals of Wausau -Business & Liberal Arts majors 
Nov.12 - university of Chicago Graduate School of Business - Business 

and Liberal Arts majors 
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OFFICIAL ABSENCES 

The following students were absent from classes ALL DAY, THURSDAY 
and FRIDAY , OCT. 14 and 15, to attend a national Meeting of the 
Associated Student Governments of America: 

Sherry Grisham Eddie Nelson 

The following students were absent from classes ALL DAY, FRIDAY, 
OCTOBER 29, in order to attend the Southwest Theatre Conference at 
Midland: 

Larry Oliver 
• • d Turner 

Judy Byrd 
Aaron Parker 
Sarah Standifer 
Mona Carrico 
Karen Walthall 
Vicki Fallis 

LeeAnne Cogdill 
Beverly Angel 
Winford Daniels 
Sue Hall 
Lynn Wagner 
William O. Sapp 
Jim Prichard 
Sharon Garrison 
James Coppedge 

Sally Anthony 
Parker Willson 
Judy Jones 
Janet Chanin 
S' eila Womack 
Noela Evans 
Patty McGlathery 
Robert Judd 

The following Horne Economics students were absent ALL DAY, MONDAY, 
NOVEMBER 1, for a field trip to Dallas to visit the Apparel Mart: 

Carolyn Alexander 
Pam Brazzil 
Betty Button 
Bettye Chilcutt 
Leslie Dickerson 
Suzan Fugate 
Cindy Gilleland 
Susan Hayes 
Mary Lou Herring 
Carolyn Layton 
Paula Leslie 

Julane Mccurdy 
Marcia Michie 
Mary Pavletich 
Sandra Pence 
Pat Phillips 
Jeanne Prior 
Carol Salan 
Sandra Selb y
Sharon Simmons
Karen Smith 
Sara Walker 

** ** ** ** ** 

NOTES ON RIGHT NOTABLE FOLKS 

Anita Wright 
Eva Dean Ivy 
Gay McMillan 
Monye· e Grarnmond 
Cissy Young 
Billie Caruthers 
Judy Moritz 
Peggy Kuester 
Waynell Crismal' 
Sandra Batcheler 
Mrs. Marie Coventry 

PAUL WASSENICH of Honors Program gave the fourth of a series of 
dedicatory sermons in the new sanctuary Midway Hills Christian 
Church in Dallas recently. (Brite Grad Ray Bristol is minister). He 
also spoke to the CWF of South Hills Christian, made six addresses at 
First Christian in Kingsville (where Pres. Jernigan and other faculty 
members of Texas A&I are members), discussed "Lord of the Flies" with 
Alpha Kappa Delta ers this week. Busy man. 

We were sorry to learn of the death of AMBROSE EDENS' mother in 
Corsicana early last week. 
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NOTES ON RIGHT NOTABLE FOLKS 

CHANCELLOR MOUDY gratefully accepted a check for $5,000 from the 
American Oil Foundation in brief ceremonies in his office. An un­
restricted gift. He also sent "congrats" to Sandi Major, Skiffed, 

n winning another All-American Honor Rating. 

JIM DYAL' had a most interesting article, 11 Images In the Lonely Crowd", 
in the Sept. 15 issue of Vital Speeches. It was given at our Human Rela­
ions Seminar last pril 3. Jim and MALCOLM ARNOULT recently attended 
he meeting of the Psychonomic Society in Chicago, giving papers done 

with the aid of Grad Assts. Joe Sgro, Ernest Anastascio and Larry Claton. 

C J. FIRKINS of Guidance and Testing Center speaks frequently on 
"Vocational Guidance" and usually outlines some of our procedures in 
that area on campus. Most recent talks were to the Civitan Club and 
idglea Presbyterian Church Men's Club ,. 

BARBARA WORCESTER gave an "Evening at the Ames Observatory" on the 1965 
Prof Series Tuesday. Sounded mighty interesting and we wish we coulda 
heard it. 

The S w HUTTONS (he's Registrar Emeritus) report a wonderful vacation 
trip to Mexico by plane recently. They visited all the favorite places 
(except bullring), saw old friends like the J. D. Montgomerys, Dr.Bill 
Marshall, Harold Davis, Dr. and Mrs. D. Ray Lindley, others. They 
agreed with the slogan "Mexico has everything". 

While we'll probably lose our key to his private washroom (if he had one) 
we can't help repeating this story by Mr. L. C (Loose Cash)WHITE, v-c, 
Fiscal Affairs. He took son Stevie on the trip to Clemson and they 
called mommy after arrival. Said Steve: "We just had dinner with our 
team--and now we're going OUT ON THE TOWN! He's nine. 

JOE HODGKINs has been awarded a $5,640 grant from the Brown-Hazen Fund 
of Research corp. for n study of the possibility of alkaloids, medici­
nals and drugs in the small-plant kingdom. He'll work with John Massin­
gill, doctoral candidate in chemistry. 

Efficiency Dept: When JACK COGDILL took a bus load of students and 
staff to the southwest Theatre Conference in Midland recently, HENRY 
HAMMACK fetched along scripts and called r hearsals of the cast for 
"The Corn rs Green", the December Little Theatre production, between 
sessions . 

CHARLES KEMP of Brite spoke on "The Local. Church Serving the Mentally 
Retarded and Their Families" at a colloquium at McCormick Theological 
Seminary in Chicago last week. A keynote speaker was Dr. Paul Prnyser 
of Menninger Clinic. 
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MORE NOTES ON FOLKS OF NOTE

ANNETTE MEYERS PLANICK of E.C . has been elected to the Board of the 
Fort Worth Civic Music Assn. 

JOHN CARROLL will be honored guest at a testimonial at a 
dinner in Tucson, Ariz. today (Wednesday). The co-author of the 1958 
Pulitzer Prize winning "George washington 11 is guest of the Arizona 
Westerners and of UofArizona History Dept. at the affair. Main speaker 
has as his subject: "Carroll As a Catalyst" 11

• Quite an honor, we ' d say .

It's a BOY for the JIM DYALS. Born last Thursday night,the new ar r ival 
has been named Mark. 

LARRY SMITH, now Dean of William Woods College, wrote to DENNIS SCHICK 
last week in high praise of the "Horned Frog" which he had just received 
Said they had a fine time going over the yearbook with former students 
Chris West and wife who were visiting in their home. Later, Larry 
called to report W.W. would send a representative to Dr. Moudy 1 s inaug­
uration Nov. 19. Said things were going fine for the Smith family 
in Missourio 

JOHN EVERETT spoke on "American Policy in Vietnam and Its Critics 11 to 
a meeting of the SMU United Campus Christian Fellowship last week 0 

He also attended the regional meeting of the American Assn. for Asian 
Studies at UofColorado in Boulder o'er the weekend. 

BOBBYE BARRATT former head of news bureau and editor of "This Is Tcu ~, 
is returning to campus on a part-time basis as Publications Assistant 
to Dr. E. LEIGH SECREST of the Research Foundation . With her training 
and background, she ' ll be a large help in the heavy detail work under 
way.

LOGAN WARE was in N.Y. last week for a meeting of the College Board 
and saw WIN MANNING who sent his regards to all

TCU, represented by TOM PALMER, was co-host with SMU and Baylor at 
the annual convention of the Assn. of University Evening Colleges in 
Dallas last week (Oct. 24-28). 

DENNIS SCHICK has had a note from CAROL JANE LAWRENCE in Boston,Mass . 
Reports their address there at 518 Park Dr., Boston, Mass. 02215. 
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * ** * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

BUS TRIP TO AUSTIN: A bus trip to the Frog-Longhorn game in 
Austin is being planned by a group in Business Office. TCU 
folks can ride for $8 25 the ound trip and that includes lunch 
ticket with faculty booklet. If interested call Janie Brimmer 
at Ext. 221 by Friday, Nov. 5. 

*** * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

I 


